Policy and Procedure

Medication and Vaccine Storage in Refrigerator and Freezer

· Refrigerators and freezers that meet the board of pharmacy requirements will be used.
· Thermometers will meet Board of Pharmacy standards.  
· Thermometers will be recalibrated in the manner recommended by the manufacturer.
· Refrigerator temperature will be maintained between 36° and 46° F, meeting the particular requirements of the medications and vaccines stored in the refrigerator.
· Freezer temperature will be maintained between -13° and +14° F, meeting the particular requirements of the medications and vaccines stored in the freezer.
· Inventory will be added and removed as expeditiously as possible to maintain stable temperatures.
· Staff will check and record temperatures in a logbook at least twice daily for thermometers that do not have an alarm for out of range.
· When temperatures are noted to be out of range, the temperature will be monitored every fifteen minutes to ensure a timely return of temperature to the appropriate range.  If another refrigerator or freezer that is performing in range is available, stock may be transferred.  If the temperature is out of range for more than 8 hours, staff will contact the medication and vaccine manufacturers and follow their recommendations for product disposition.
· NO food will be stored in the refrigerator or freezer.
· As much as possible, no cardboard boxes or plastic trays will be used in the refrigerator or freezer.
· Pharmacists will inspect the refrigerator and freezer at regular intervals.  Exceptional findings and deficiencies will be corrected.
· All pharmacy staff will receive training at the time of hiring and annually thereafter.  Training will include a review of these policies and procedures.
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